
PUBLIC MEETING ON THE PROPOSED AFFILIATION AND CHANGE 

IN CONTROL AND GOVERNANCE OF EAST BAY INTEGRATED CARE, 

INC. AND CHAPTERS HEALTH SYSTEM, INC.  

 
The Attorney General is reviewing the proposed affiliation and change of control and 

governance of East Bay Integrated Care, Inc., a California nonprofit public benefit corporation, 

and Chapters Health System, Inc. a Florida not-for-profit corporation. East Bay Integrated Care, 

Inc. operates a hospice agency and a 6-bed inpatient hospice facility, Bruns House, located at 

2849 Miranda Avenue, in Alamo, California. The proposed transaction is being reviewed by the 

Attorney General as required by Corporations Code sections 5920 et seq. The terms of the 

proposed affiliation are set forth in the written notice to the Attorney General. The written notice 

to the Attorney General is available on East Bay Integrated Care, Inc.’s website at: 

https://www.hospiceeastbay.org/about/  

 

Under the affiliation agreement dated October 2, 2024, Chapters Health System, Inc. will 

become the sole corporate member of East Bay Integrated Care, Inc. According to the parties, the 

proposed affiliation will be one of four initial affiliations with hospice organizations that 

comprise a new division of Chapters Health, “Chapters West Region,” for the provision of 

hospice services in California, Oregon, and Nevada. The stated purpose of the affiliation is to 

preserve existing hospice and palliative care services for the communities served by East Bay 

Integrated Care, Inc., to address rising competition from for-profit hospice organizations and 

staffing shortages, and to enhance existing services. 

 

The California Attorney General will conduct a public meeting on June 24, 2025, at 10:00 a.m. at 

the administrative offices of East Bay Integrated Care, Inc. located at 3470 Buskirk Ave, 

Pleasant Hill, CA 94523. The purpose of the public meeting is to receive public comments on the 

proposed transaction. 

 

Persons may and are encouraged to present their views on the proposed transaction at the public 

meeting, or by contacting Melissa Hamill, Deputy Attorney General, by telephone at 916-210-

7777, by email at Melissa.Hamill@doj.ca.gov, or by mail at 1300 I Street, Sacramento, CA 

95814. The deadline for receipt of written comments is June 26, 2025.  

 

The above notice description is also available in Spanish. 
 

https://www.hospiceeastbay.org/about/
mailto:Melissa.Hamill@doj.ca.gov

